
 
 
February 10, 2023 
 
Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 
 
Thank you for honoring Bill Hohlfeld upon his retirement. He was very appreciative of the gifts, cards and well 
wishes that were shared with him.  Although Bill is retired from his full-time employment with Dunwoody, we 
are thrilled to share that Bill will be staying on part-time to oversee Special Projects including: the pond 
project, the plateau project (putting green), electric charging stations and the Care Center gazebo project.  Bill 
will be working with the Chairs of Sports and Games and the Wildlife Committees as well as partnering with 
leadership during these projects.   
 
I am also pleased to share that Fran Meehan has accepted the position of Acting Head of Grounds. Fran has 
been with Dunwoody for over 7 years and has vast experience caring for our campus.  Please join me in 
congratulating him in this new role.  Currently the grounds department is comprised of Fran and Dan, but we 
are focused on recruiting as spring and summer is a busy time at Dunwoody.  Specifically, we are recruiting 
Summer Interns as well as full-time grounds staff.   
 
COVID-19 
Four Residential residents and one Care Center resident have tested positive for COVID-19.   Two  employees 
and 1 contract person tested positive and are at home on isolation. 
 
Dining 
When dining in our 1712 venue, the only menu available is the 1712 dining menu.  When dining in Hearthside, 
the only menu available is the Hearthside menu. When dining in Hearthside, you cannot order from the 1712 
menu.  Fox Den has a light bar menu available, but you are also welcome to carry your order from Hearthside 
into Fox Den to enjoy the atmosphere.   

Signs and Notices – No Tape 
Please remember that it is not permissible to scotch-tape notices, signs or flyers to any of the walls, including 
the elevator. The scotch tape ruins the wall surface and can be difficult to remove. 
 
Super Bowl Pre-Game 
The Care Center will be hosting a Pre-Game Super Bowl Party on Saturday February 11th at 3pm. There will be 
games, trivia and refreshments as we honor the Eagles ahead of the big game!  
 
Superbowl Sunday 
The Superbowl Game will be broadcast in the Auditorium on Sunday, February 12th.  Kick-off time is 6:30 pm.  
Light refreshments will be provided. Wear your green! E-A-G-L-E-S!  
 
Staff are welcome to wear their Eagles Gear and their Green! 
 
 
Go Birds! 
Maureen 
 


